
 
Thank you for planning to visit the new University of Maryland Laurel Medical Center, that opened June 4, 
2023.  Our address is 7150 Contee Road, Laurel, MD 20707.   

 
1. If you are visiting our ED, Observation, Outpatient Behavioral Health or our Administrative 

Offices, use the Contee Road entrance and park in the upper parking lot.  (Blue arrow) 
2. If you are visiting our lower level where our Community Room, Ambulatory Surgery Center or 

Medical Group Physician practice, you can use the Contee Road entrance and follow the signage 
to get to drive around to the lower level, or there is an entrance off of Van Dusen Road near the 
Ambulance entrance that you may also access and drive around to lower entrance.  (Red arrow) 
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